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1. CALL TO ORDER – 4:03 PM

In the absence of a Chair, Karen Morden, Legislative Coordinator called the meeting to
order at 4:03 PM.  Ms. Morden called for nominations for the Chair of the Committee.

Councillor Ras nominated Councillor Starr and Councillor Starr confirmed his
acceptance of the nomination.

Al Cormier, PVAC Citizen Member Representative nominated Councillor Ras, to which
Councillor Ras declined stating that due to Councillor Starr’s experience with the Public
Vehicle Advisory Committee, she would prefer that he be appointed as Chair.

There were no further nominations and Councillor Starr took the Chair.

Councillor Starr called for nominations of the Vice-Chair and Mr. Cormier nominated
Councillor Ras and Councillor Ras confirmed her acceptance of the nomination.

There were no further nominations and Councillor Ras was appointed as Vice-Chair.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Chris Schafer, TNC Sector Representative inquired as to why the Committee was
examining a staff report at this meeting as it was his understanding that the Committee
would be formulating the pilot program.

Councillor Starr advised that the report provided information to the Committee and
provided a starting point for discussion.

Approved (A. Cormier)

3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST

Councillor Starr called for any declarations of conflict of interest.

Chris Schafer, TNC Sector Representative expressed that all appointed industry/sector
representatives had bias insomuch as their role within their respective industries and the
reason for being at the table.

Councillor Starr acknowledged the Members’ roles and noted the goals of the
Committee and the necessity of having industry/sector Members at the table.
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4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Nil.

5. PRESENTATIONS – Nil.

6. DEPUTATIONS – Nil.

7. MATTERS CONSIDERED

7.1. Proposed Transportation Network Company Pilot Project

Councillor Starr requested that staff provide background information on the report.

Al Cormier, PVAC Citizen Member Representative inquired as to why staff had not
commented on the submissions made by Members in the staff report, to which Mickey
Frost, Director, Enforcement commented that staff did not want to assume the meaning
of the submissions, but would prefer that the Members who made submissions speak to
their respective documentation.  Mr. Frost further noted that he had received
submissions from Mr. Cormier and from Mark Sexsmith, Taxi Industry Representative,
but had not received one from Mr. Schafer.

Mr. Frost provided a brief background on the report, noting the use of a consultant to
provide three different kinds of pilot programs with historical outcomes from several
different cities and municipalities, and invited questions from the Committee.

Mr. Cormier spoke to Appendix 1 of the report, being a consultant’s report entitled,
“Study of Pilot Programs for Transportation Network Companies (“TNCs”), commenting
that he felt that the report was not an unbiased study due to the consultant’s
involvement with the taxi industry in the United States. Mr. Cormier spoke to a report,
“America’s Urban Future”, that he is involved with, noting a reported increase in taxi
business and the importance of being open to the sharing economy.  Mr. Cormier further
commented that the pilot program needs to address accessibility issues and that in
voting in support of the Capture Option previously, he did so in the understanding that
the City would work to modernize the current traditional taxi industry.

Chris Schafer, TNC Sector Representative inquired about the consultant, asking who
had engaged and paid for his services and requested to see the RFP (Request for
Proposal) and contractual agreements.  Mr. Schafer further commented that the
consultant’s involvement with the US taxi industry raised a question of bias in the report,
noting comments from the consultant in various media reports.  Mr. Schafer spoke to
general vs. specialized pilots, noting that he wants a general pilot, but not those listed in
the current staff report.

Councillor Ras inquired as to how the proposed cap of 47 TNCs was determined, to
which Mr. Frost advised that there are currently 47 shelved plates and that having TNCs



Public Vehicle Pilot Program Committee 2016/06/13 4 

use those would bring the total of operating plates back up to 668. Mr. Frost further 
advised that the Hara Report recommended that 21% of plates should be accessible 
plates and that the use of TNCs would improve service in Malton and in the number of 
accessible vehicles.  

Mark Sexsmith, Taxi Industry Representative spoke to supply and demand in the 
industry and noted that the taxi industry wants to be more flexible but that they are 
adamant about the requirements for TNC drivers to be licensed and insured. Mr. 
Sexsmith further commented that the taxi industry is flexible on pricing, noting that the 
public wants cheaper transportation and if TNCs were the same price as taxis, no one 
would use them.  

Mayor Crombie spoke in agreement of modernizing the taxi industry and commented 
that the Committee should review the cities that Mr. Schafer listed. Mayor Crombie 
further commented that there had been no direction from the Provincial government on 
insurance to date and spoke to a program in Queensland, Australia where some 
recovered fees went into a fund to compensate original plate owners. Mayor Crombie 
spoke to consumer need of seamless travel between municipalities and suggested that 
the Toronto model could be adopted in Mississauga and inquired as to whether it would 
be helpful to have a staff person from Toronto attend a meeting to explain their model to 
the Committee.  

Mr. Schafer spoke to the Toronto by-law, noting that Uber is working with city staff, that 
the by-law comes into force on July 15, 2016, and that Intact insurance should be in 
place at that time.  Mr. Schafer spoke to the need to study UberX as it is operating 
currently, noted that Uber is putting Mississauga drivers through the Toronto process, 
and suggested that the City of Mississauga should borrow all elements of the Toronto 
by-law to mirror what the City of Toronto is doing.  Mr. Schafer further commented on 
general pilot programs that don’t limit the number of TNCs and don’t designate areas to 
deliver service, to which Mr. Frost advised that the staff report did not limit service 
delivery areas and spoke to trip fees.  

Councillor Starr spoke to the nature of a true pilot and noted that mirroring Toronto 
would not be feasible in Mississauga. Councillor Starr further commented that allowing 
TNCs to operate as they are is not a pilot program.  

Mr. Sexsmith spoke regarding Council’s adoption the Capture Option and commented 
that the pilot should reflect that. Mr. Sexsmith spoke to the taxi industry’s flexibility with 
respect to calls and pricing and the ability of any licensed driver to drive with licensed 
industry owned vehicles. Mr. Sexsmith further commented that the taxi industry currently 
has apps, can do variable pricing, and can provide a secure, safe ride, to which 
Councillor Starr inquired whether the industry wanted to have a model that included all 
of the existing rules and regulations.  Mr. Sexsmith agreed, noting that Toronto had 
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deregulated its taxi industry and spoke to the good quality of Mississauga’s current 
system.  

Mr. Cormier commented that TNC companies should have many options and should not 
be bound by all of the rules, to which Mr. Frost advised that the pilot project is layered 
on top of the adopted Capture Option and that an insurance model for TNCs has not yet 
been approved by the Province, which is a limiting factor. Daryl Bell, Manager, Mobile 
Licensing Enforcement commented that the City has never had plates on the shelf until 
this year and that there were 74 shelved plates at one point.  

Mr. Cormier commented that if Uber isn’t in agreement with what is being proposed that 
there would be no pilot.  

Mayor Crombie spoke to the entrance of TNCs growing the sector and attracting new 
people to using ride services, spoke in agreement of Mississauga being different with 
respect to a no-hail market, and commented that under the adopted Capture Option the 
agreement was that the taxi industry needs to modernize. Mayor Crombie further 
commented that the Committee should look to Toronto for consistency, as people want 
seamless travel between the two cities.  

Mr. Schafer spoke in agreement of looking to Toronto’s model, noting that the Capture 
Option is not a real pilot and suggested that Mississauga look at the model implemented 
by the City of Boston. Mr. Schafer spoke further to a transit support program, auditing 
and data sharing, the Uber Assist model in Toronto, Uber’s connection with OCAD, and 
the possible involvement of Mississauga’s Accessibility Advisory Committee.  

Councillor Starr spoke to the pilot program needing to include new ideas, new formats, 
and new directions.  

Mr. Cormier commented that a pilot program isn’t necessary to see if Uber works, as it 
does work, and suggested that the pilot could focus on having the taxi industry 
modernize instead.  Mr. Cormier further noted the need to measure specific parts of the 
City. Mr. Schafer expressed agreement with Mr. Cormier’s suggestion.  

Councillor Starr commented that the Committee needed to have these ideas in writing to 
start to develop a framework, to which Councillor Ras added that if the Council 
Resolution required modification, it could be done.  

Councillor Starr invited members of the public to speak. 

Karam Punian, Taxi Industry and Driver Representative on PVAC inquired as to whether 
Mr. Schafer had declared a conflict of interest at the start of the meeting, spoke to the 
Capture Option, the possibility of lawsuits against the City, and inquired as to whether 
Uber now has to have a taxi plate on their cars. Mr. Bell advised that under the current 
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Capture Option, they do need to be licensed. 

Jaskarun Singh, Taxi Industry commented that the taxi industry has dispatch available 
with an app currently and directed a question with respect to the number of vehicles 
Uber would require in a pilot,  to Mr. Schafer.  Mr. Singh asked if 668 vehicles would be 
sufficient, as that is how many licensed taxis there are currently in Mississauga and 
inquired as to whether Uber would be willing to work with the taxi industry, to which Mr. 
Schafer did not provide comment.  

Mayor Crombie spoke to next steps and reiterated her request to have City of Toronto 
staff attend the next meeting to provide explanation and detail on their model.  

8. INFORMATION ITEMS

8.1. Resolution 0096-2016
No discussion took place on this item.

8.2. Correspondence to the Pilot Program Committee
No discussion took place on this item.

9. OTHER BUSINESS – Nil.

10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - Tuesday, June 21, 2016 – 10:00 AM, Civic Centre, Council
Chambers

11. ADJOURNMENT – 5:50 PM


